

<p>Minutes</p>	<p align="center"><i>Grovely State School P&C Meeting</i></p> <p align="right"><i>Wednesday 4th September 2019</i></p> <p align="right"><i>7.00PM</i></p> <p align="right"><i>Staffroom</i></p>	
<p><i>Apologies</i></p>	<p>Stuart and Helen Lauder, Belinda Douglass, Jill King, Alastair Patterson, Peita Bevan</p>	
<p><i>Attendance</i></p>	<p>Special visitor Julian Simmonds MP Federal Member for Ryan, Carolyn Ellaway, Leanne Duncan, Nebula Wild, Carly Kimberly, Charlotte Bowley, Annette Norman, Rochelle Ragless, Clare Fewtrell, Narelle McDowall, Sue McIvor, Cathy Longford</p>	
<p><i>Previous Minutes</i></p>	<p>Open: 1902</p> <p>Motion minutes of last meeting 24/07/19</p> <p>Moved: Sue</p> <p>Seconded: Narelle</p>	
<p><i>Principal's Report</i></p>	<p>This has been a great term of learning which will finish with the Art Show</p> <p>NAPLAN results – analysis will be shared at the next meeting. The year 3 students rated the online NAPLAN as awesome, the year 5 students preferred online NAPLAN but reported that they like the paper assessment too</p> <p>Trauma Informed Practice for teaching staff will be completed with a focus on understanding social and emotional impacts on student life.</p> <p>Upcoming Cultural Diversity Chats with Chappy Cathy will also involve the Cultural Leaders. This is a pilot program – GSS is the first primary school in Australia to trial it.</p> <p>Students have been engaged in Maths Tournaments recently</p> <p>Intermediate music camp went well</p> <p>Paired reading in GPAC for PJ and Books Day to celebrate Book Week went well</p> <p>Singfest was great</p> <p>School-wide Celebrations of Learning are coming up over the next few weeks</p> <p>School swimming will recommence next term</p> <p>Recent study tour for teaching staff was affirming – Leanne will present a snap shot next meeting and is pleased to report that teaching practice is done well</p> <p>School Opinion Survey closed with lots of reports having been completed. The results will be available for January 2020</p> <p>Sports days were fun – thanks to YMCA and Mr Bidner for all their hard work</p> <p>Student Leaders supported the introduction and orientation to GSS for 25 families who attended the recent Open Day. They also enjoyed a visit to Parliament House</p> <p>Nudgee Beach excursions went well with great feedback from students and</p>	<p><i>LD</i></p>

	<p>teachers</p> <p>Cyber Safety Sessions were offered to upper school and parents. These are now completed</p> <p>Bubblers at various locations around the campus have been fixed or replaced</p> <p>The Preparatory Information Night is scheduled for 13th November – the uniform shop is usually open for this event</p> <p>The Preparatory Transition mornings are scheduled for week seven, term four</p> <p>Additional security has been placed on the roller doors to the tuckshop after some recent attempts by public to break in. Some changes to the carpentry around the door have been made in addition to the heightened security</p> <p>Sue will enjoy some leave next term – David Covington will cover her role for that time</p>	
Treasurer's Report	<p>The P&C is still in black, that is, business units are all showing profits</p> <p>P&C remains slightly ahead of budget</p> <p>Next big fundraiser is the School wide Colour Event. Documentation from School Run for Fun has been reviewed and edited, letters and sponsorship forms have been collated and sent home to families, Facebook posts have been prepared. Thank you to Narelle, Clare and Charlotte. To date, 10 students have set up accounts to fundraise. Fundraising will remain open until the first Friday of term 4. Volunteers identified for the event so far are YMCA staff, Nebula, Charlotte, Cathy and two others</p>	<i>NM</i>
The Lunch Box and Grovely Grind Report	<p>No report</p> <p>The tuckshop back-up plan is still in progress</p> <p>Peita has suggested we could look into installation of two glass whiteboards on the large wall panels to the left and right of the roller doors, for the purpose of advertising tuckshop specials, coffee, volunteer reminders, school banking, fundraising events etc. Concern was raised about security/breakage risk especially in light of recent events. It was felt that the whiteboards are made from a toughened glass. Approved for Peita to look into costing/quotes for these</p>	<i>PB</i>
YMCA Report	<p>YMCA gladly reports that they are really busy – including a lot of auditing being completed. The staff and facility are receiving very very high results, nearly perfect for WPHS and safeguarding children assessments</p> <p>A solid core team now exists so the children are able to enjoy after school excursions to local business and experience some behind the scenes learning. Businesses to attend in the near future are Zarraffa's Coffee Grovely, Arana Tender Cuts Meats, Bakers Delight and the Grovely TAFE</p> <p>Rochelle will enjoy some leave next term for overseas travel. Carly will cover Rochelle's role and Erin will fill backfill Carly's role</p> <p>Funding has been approved to the team to lay a concrete path outside the hall. This will be a continuation of what currently exists. Quotes for work are being</p>	<i>RR</i>

	obtained	
Fundraising & Events Updates	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Future fundraising goal update – further quotes for GPAC cooling/ventilation. Obtaining and assembling quotes is still underway, a change of BSM due to holidays has meant a little stall in progress. Julian offered to keep an eye out for potential funding opportunities that suit GSS and suggested the Local Schools Grant. Nebula offered to write the grant application. Charlotte offered to assist her. Applications close 30th September 2019 • Julian Simmonds kindly offered to cook a sausage sizzle for colour event, but it was explained that this event is not catered. Leanne instead suggested that he come with BBQ and cooks for the Art Show. Sue advised that the Student Council may have already finalised arrangements/purchased supplies for Art Show catering. She has Julian’s card and will liaise with him and his team • Disco location GPAC v Prep area. The P&C haven’t looked too closely at the logistics of holding the disco in the Prep area, but with Leanne’s approval, will pursue from here. Leanne would like to place safety bunting on the play equipment and make it an ‘out of bounds’ area for the event to reduce the risk of injury. This space may need extra speakers. It was noted that the outdoor lighting near GPAC has been fixed which could give a nice ambience to the event. The gates around the area will be locked or have a parent posted at the gate to monitor entry and exit. Pack down will have to be completed on the night to prevent theft. Current quotes for DJ’s are between \$300 - \$400. Teacher Aide Declan was identified as having potential connections to business owners in this industry. Peita also has a couple of contacts who may be prepared to DJ the event at low/no cost. She is awaiting confirmation of disco location before approaching them. The P&C will have a BBQ on the night, Julian offered his BBQ facilities. Rochelle will be away on holidays when the disco is being held this year but confirmed YMCA staff will be able to help with set-up and organising games during the disco if required • 2020 Booklists are finalised. Peita will request a quote from Enoggera News to fulfil the order then compile the book lists • The future of Community Coffee – There are only a couple of people available to volunteer time to run Community Coffee at the moment. The school community may not know that Peita does not work in this role anymore due to the busyness of the tuckshop. Sue placed an opportunistic post on Facebook at 2pm to help advertise Community Coffee. Carly from YMCA offered to help with set-up possibly on a regular basis and to attend for a run-through with Carolyn next Friday 13/9, Cathy offered to attend this Friday from 2.15pm until 3.10pm. Cherie Newling and Tahne Perrins have also expressed an interest in volunteering. Carolyn will follow-up with them • 2020 school fete - Rochelle wants to get a move on with organising a date. A brief discussion around the table resulted in a likely start of term 3 date however the calendar for 2020 needs to be checked. Rochelle will liaise with Leanne regarding a fixed date • School Christmas concert raffle donation requests are underway with some pledges made already 	All

Motion		
Other Business	<p data-bbox="371 118 1329 192"> https://grillex.typeform.com/to/Amj0YQ?fbclid=IwAR08zP6a3Zh6omtGvVuQ6ZqU5En2wBA0TQYp90kWgKgszbRYTH0mldJi1g4 </p> <div data-bbox="371 226 1278 622" style="border: 1px solid black; padding: 10px; margin: 10px 0;"> <p data-bbox="443 259 1198 293" style="text-align: center;"><u>Grillex - Win \$10K to Bring Students Together Outdoors</u></p> <p data-bbox="443 327 1238 383">Tell us which outdoor space at your school needs a makeover and you could win \$10K worth of Grillex products to make it happen!</p> <p data-bbox="443 416 639 439">grillex.typeform.com</p> </div> <ul data-bbox="424 629 1329 2007" style="list-style-type: none"> • This competition requires entrants to take photos and write 100 words to accompany the entry. Cathy has offered to compile and submit the entry with the target area being in front of the tuckshop • Potential security measures with Ferny Grove QPS – the Ferny Grove QPS did not attend the meeting • Julian Simmonds expressed his thanks for the opportunity to be involved with our school. He offered assistance with hiring items, obtaining grants up to \$20 000 and help with writing grants if he knows what we are aiming for. He explained that we should feel free to reach out as needed • Sport update – due the recent transport issues surrounding Interschool sport, staff from GSS, St Williams Primary School and Mitchelton SS have created their own interschool sport program. This has proven to be a very pleasing and successful outcome from the initial disappointment. Due to the programs popularity, the PE teachers may include netball next time • Traffic lights update – Andrew Wines has contacted Leanne to discuss how to further develop the points outlined in the recent letter submitted by the P&C and Arana Leagues. Arana Leagues Club has created a video to highlight benefits of moving traffic lights and is therefore looking for a face and a voice to be the P&C representative while there is no President. Carolyn agreed to discuss it further with Leanne • The malodourous drain – new deodorisers have been placed in the vicinity at the request of Facilities Management. Facilities Management are slow to fund the movement of the vents but Leanne will continue to persist, given impetus from the topic being brought up at P&C meetings. • Sue will arrange to give the strings teacher a key to the areas that she needs to access for lessons • Position of P&C President remains vacant. <p data-bbox="376 2045 683 2078">Meeting closed: 2005 hrs</p>	All
Next Meeting	<ul data-bbox="424 2119 1043 2145" style="list-style-type: none"> • Term 4 - Week 2, 7pm Wednesday, 16th October 	

